
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glebe Parent Newsletter 

Friday 8th July 2022               

I hope you have all had a lovely week. 

Tuesday 12th July: Meet the Teacher (children only) 

  Open Evening – 4.30 – 6.30 (parents welcome) 

Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th & Friday 15th July: Year 6 production  

Monday 18th July: Annual Progress Reports to Parents 

Friday 22nd July: 9.30am Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly (parents welcome) 

  Break for summer holidays (1 hour earlier than usual) 

Parent Parking Permit – Application Reminder 

If you wish to apply for a parent parking permit, you 
can do so online. Please ensure that you also 
complete the slip that was attached to the letter sent 
out earlier this week giving your details so we can 
process and approve all applications that meet the 
criteria. 

The deadline for completing the online application is 
Wednesday 20th July. 

The deadline for submitting the slip for processing is 
Wednesday 13th July.  

Please note: Applications submitted after this 
date will not be considered. 

 

Mrs Penney’s Proud Cloud 

This week’s recipient of the Proud 
Cloud is Jake in Year 6. 

Jake was selected for the Hillingdon 
Hockey Team to take part in the 
London Youth Games. 

 He played in the qualifiers last month 
where Hillingdon qualified for the 
finals.  

Jake will be playing in the finals at the 
Olympic Park on Sunday 10th July. 

Good luck for Sunday, Jake! 

Meet the Teacher 

Please don’t forget that we will be having our Open 
Evening next Tuesday 12th July from 4.30pm – 6.30pm. This 
is an opportunity to see some of the things your child has 
been learning this year as well as a chance to see what 
they will be learning next year and meet their new 
teacher.  

Earlier in the day, your child will be meeting their new 
teacher in a ‘getting to know you’ session with their class.  

Queen Elizabeth: A Platinum Jubilee Celebration 

  

We were delighted to 
receive our copies of 
the commemorative 
book. We have been 
sent one for each pupil 
from Reception to 
Year 6.  

The children should 
have brought their 
copy home this 
afternoon.  

Year 5 Trip to The British Museum 

On Monday 4th July, year 5 went to The British Museum 
to go into further detail about Ancient Greece. Firstly, 
we had a presentation, which was about Ancient 
Greek myths. We learnt about visual clues and Greek 
gods. After, we saw Ancient Greek pottery; we 
completed an activity based on the different 
exhibits. Finally, we had a little extra time so as a treat, 
we saw the Ancient Egypt area to reminisce about 
our year 3 topic. It was a good day and it was 
spectacular to go on a school trip again.  

Arianna M   

Online Safety 

There is always something new in the online world.  
 
This week we have uploaded a guide to Twitch. It is an 
online live streaming service which focuses on game 
streaming.  
 
If you have a concern regarding internet safety, please 
do speak to someone.  
 
Thank you  
 
Mr Perkins and Ms Arshad  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spelling Shed & Doodlemaths Weekly Winners 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spelling Shed 

3P 

4A 

Doodlemaths 

1S 

5LV 

Sports News from Mr Dwyer 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Condover Hall – Year 6 Residential Trip 

My favourite memory of Condover Hall was the raft building because it was so much fun 
building the raft and then falling in the lake.  It was also fantastic doing the trapeze which 
was like the Leap of Faith.  Even though I got to the top, I missed the var.  Every activity was 
extremely enjoyable.  The food was really good because we on one day we got pain au 
chocolate for breakfast and for lunch we had pasta.   
Emily 
 
I liked raft building because I loved splashing everyone with water; it was really fun.  Climbing 
the gladiator wall was really good because it was so high.  One of my favourite parts of the 
trip was bringing all different types of snacks and sharing them with my friends and the 
chocolate ice cream was lovely. 
Leeya 
 

Curd Corner 
 

We recently sent off over 1.5kg of used stamps to charity. 
Thank you to everyone for dropping them off throughout 
the school year. 
 
The Eco Committee voted yesterday to choose a new 
charity to send stamps to. They have chosen the British 
Hedgehog Preservation Society. 
 

On Wednesday, Glebe took a football team to Harlyn for 
PSD’s Inclusive Tournament. This gave those children who 
hadn’t had the chance to represent the school football 
team an opportunity to do so.  

The team started strongly, beating Grimsdyke (Mr 
Dwyer’s wife-to-be’s) school and followed that with a 4-
0 win against Harlyn.  

Throughout the tournament we competed against each 
team we played and finished with a record of: P7 W4 D1 
L2. Well done to Josh, Jason, Ella, Bhyron, Mario, Ayrton 
and Kalan – you represented Glebe impeccably.  

A special thanks to Mr Young, his support with the boys’ 
and girls’ football teams has been invaluable this season, 
I couldn’t have done it without him! 

 

On Thursday, Glebe took a hockey team to the West 
London Borough Finals, comprising of the best 8 schools 
in Hillingdon, Hounslow, Harrow and Ealing.  

We started strongly, beating St Bernadette’s 8-0 and 
followed that up with two draws against Little Ealing 
and Bedfont. This saw us progress to the semi-final 
where we faced Newnham, the team who had beaten 
us in the Hillingdon Borough finals back in October. Prior 
to the game, Mr Vandorpe and I spoke with the team 
about challenging themselves against better players 
and how they learn far more from difficult games than 
games where they win comfortably. In what was 
comfortably our best performance of the tournament 
we pushed Newnham until the final whistle, where they 
eventually ran out 2-0 winners.  

Well done Alfie D, Jake, Alfie W, Lulu, Maisie and Naiya, 
you did yourselves and Glebe proud. Make sure you 
keep the hockey up once you leave us!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Penney   

Condover Hall – Year 6 Residential Trip 

 
I liked rock climbing because I was pushed to reach my potential, even if I thought 
I couldn't get any higher I was encouraged to overcome my fear of heights.   I also really 
enjoyed laser combat because it felt like we were spies.   
Jaush 
 
 
Condover Hall was really fun; I would recommend to go there - the activities were 
amazing.  We did a sensory trail, leap of faith and many more.  One of my best memories of 
Condover Hall was raft building as my group and I worked really well together.  I had the 
best time ever! 
Lily 
 
 

My favourite experience at Condover Hall must be the last night in the cabins. What 
happened was this… the teachers were singing random classics in the hall when I passed 
by and they got me to sing with them. The sing-a-long was amazing and led me to dance, 
whilst more and more people came out. Eventually it turned into a Year 6 dance battle! ; ) 

Roshaun 

 

On my school journey to Condover hall I had the best time ever with all of my friends and 
teachers. Every bit of it will be an amazing memory that I will never forget! An activity 
that really stood out to me was defientely raft building as it was so much fun, we went 
into the lake with the boat we made. It was funny watching people fall in and it was such 
a fun time on the water. 

School journey is such an incredible experience to carry with you and I hope I am able to 
go on one again. In our dorms it was so much fun; trying to pull an all-nighter, snacks, 
laughing until late and ding dong ditch wars with my friends. Everything about the 
wonderful journey will stay with me forever! 

Maia 
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